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***IMPORTANT SAFETY RECALL*** 

NHTSA Recall No. 21E-090 

WABCO Campaign #TP19118 

 

[Date] 

 

Dear WABCO Customer: 

This notice is sent to you in accordance with the requirements of the National Traffic Motor Vehicle 

Safety Act. 

WABCO USA LLC has determined that a defect which relates to motor vehicle safety exists in 

certain iABS-2M trailer ABS units that were manufactured between September 19, 2019 and 

October 6, 2021.  WABCO has initiated a recall of the subject iABS-2M units. 

What products are affected? 

Brand Model  P/N 

WABCO Trailer Anti-Lock Braking System iABS-2M 400 500 420 0 (standard) 

WABCO Trailer Anti-Lock Braking System iABS-2M 400 500 430 0  (premium) 

 

What is the problem?  

Screws securing the bracket cover and end cover of affected iABS units may have been under 

torqued, creating the potential for the screws to back out over time. If this occurs, there could 

be a loss of pressure inside the unit, resulting in a potential loss of service braking or loss of 

control pressure during operation for a trailer connected to the iABS without warning. A loss of 

service braking or control pressure for a trailer may increase the risk of a vehicle crash.  

What Are We Doing About the Problem? 

To correct this issue, WABCO has released field safety campaign #TP19118, “iABS Part 

Replacement.” WABCO will inspect your trailer’s iABS to ensure that the bracket and end covers 

are properly secured. iABS units with under-torqued screws will be replaced. This campaign is 

currently available at WABCO Distributors and authorized Warranty Dealers. The repair will be 

completed free of charge, and most applications will require approximately 2.5 hours to complete 

(0.5 hours for the serial number inspection, and 2.0 hours to replace the iABS, if required). 
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What should you do?  

Contact the nearest WABCO Distributor or authorized Warranty Dealer to arrange to have this 

campaign performed on your iABS.  The distributor or dealer will work with you to schedule the 

best date to compete this repair. 

Federal law requires vehicle lessors receiving this recall notice to forward a copy of this notice to 

the lessee within ten (10) days. 

Who Should You Contact If You Have Further Questions or Concerns? 

If you have any additional questions regarding this recall, please contact your local WABCO 

Distributor or authorized Warranty Dealer.  You may also contact the WABCO Customer Care 

Center at 1-855-228-3203.   

If you are unable to obtain a remedy without charge within a reasonable time, you may submit a 

complaint to:  

 Administrator 

 National Highway Traffic Safety Administration 

1200 New Jersey Avenue, SE 

Washington, DC 20590 

 

You may also call the toll-free Vehicle Safety Hotline at 1-888-327-4236 (TTY: 1-800-424-9153); 

or go to http://www.safercar.gov.  

If you are no longer the owner of the recalled iABS unit or the vehicle in which the recalled unit 

has been installed, please forward this notice to the new owner or provide the new owner’s 

contact information to WABCO so that we can notify them of this recall.  

WABCO is committed to the safety of its products and appreciates your assistance with this recall.   

 

Sincerely, 

 

Daryl Sinclair 

Field Claims and Customer Quality Leader 

WABCO USA LLC 

 

http://www.safercar.gov/

